[bookmark: _GoBack]GUILFORD ASSOCIATION BOARD – January 16, 2018 MEETING MINUTES

Meeting was convened at 7:00pm in Smith Hall, Second Presbyterian Church

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Margaret Alton (by phone), Elizabeth Comer, Clarke Griffin, Tom Hobbs, Chris Lyon, Bill Rienhoff, Lee Miller, Steve Murphy, Carl Coscia, Cathy Boyne, Francie Spahn 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Joshua Angulo-Bartlett, Adrian Bishop, Jarrod Bolte, Anthony Gill,  Tim Chriss, Sarah Crowe, Jeremy Hoffman, Lynda Riley and Curtis Campbell

PRESIDING: Tom Hobbs, Guilford Association President

New Board members Lee Miller, Steve Murphy and Bill Rienhoff were introduced and welcomed

The minutes from the October 19, 2017 meeting were approved.

Margaret Alton presented the proposed slate of 2018 Board officers:
Tom Hobbs – President
Margaret Alton – Vice President
Lynda Riley – Secretary
Lee Miller – Treasurer

The slate was unanimously approved.

Because of Spring break schedules of area schools it was suggested that the March Board meeting date be changed. It was agreed that a new date of Tuesday, March 6 would be set.

Board members were reminded that an alias email address was indicated on the Association website for each Board member. Action by the individual members is required to activate the address.

The 2017 yearend financial statements were reviewed (balance sheet and P&L)

Security: Chris Lyon
Security patrol service proposals to include some video surveillance are being requested of at least two firms: US Securities (our current contractor) and Securitas. Curtis Campbell is obtaining the proposals. A recommendation will be made to the Board after they are evaluated. There was a recent meeting between Board members and US Securities officials to review a number of performance and communication issues.
Several board members suggested that we continue to press the city for improved street lighting in several locations. In addition, it was suggested that we contact firms to determine if bulk pricing would be available for house entry monitoring.
Reservoir: Cathy Boyne
Concrete pours are being scheduled for evenings with little notice to the community by the City and contractor. A number of Underwood Road residents are concerned about possible structural damage to their homes caused by the construction.

North Baltimore Neighborhood Coalition (NBNC)
Howard Friedel has volunteered to continue to attend the meetings representing the Association. Loyola University will be presenting its proposed amended master plan in the coming months and it was requested that another Board member agree to attend with Howard. The need for a current Board member to attend future meetings in addition to or as a replacement for Howard was expressed.

Parks and Common Areas: Margaret Alton
The planned projects for 2018 for the parks and common spaces was discussed. The GA was thanked for its donations to SG.  Also the very successful Annual Appeal for support of Sherwood Gardens was reviewed. There were general complements about the appearance of the Gardens during the summer bloom.

Architecture: Tom Hobbs
120+ formal applications for exterior alterations were received in 2017, including applications for new construction and major additions. Over the past 7 years there have been 26 property foreclosures in Guilford. All have now been resolved, including the architectural covenant issues that existed on many of the properties. Over the same period the Association pursued litigation in 10 cases. All were decided in favor of the Association either by court ruling or negotiated consent. Architectural covenant issues are addressed by the Architectural Committee and all properties are being reviewed when they may be listed for sale.

Traffic: Carl Coscia
There was a meeting with community representatives and DOT officials and Councilwoman Clarke to address required traffic calming on 39th Street. Signal timing adjustment at Greenway and some restriping was requested in the immediate.  The City’s proposal is to create a single thru lane in each direction with a center turn lane. Timing next year depends on budget availability. An ADA crossing was requested at St. Paul St. and 39th.

Neighborhood Events: Francie Spahn
The egg hunt has been set for April 8. Volunteers are being sought for other community events.

Respectfully Submitted By Clarke Griffin, Treasurer

